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On September 19-21 the 2018 ACCFO Fall Conference was held at Crowne   
Plaza Resort in Asheville.  Due to Hurricane Florence, a number of coastal 
community colleges were unable to attend however they indicated they 
would be attending the 2019 ACCFO Fall Conference at Carolina Beach on 
October 16-18, 2019.  Place this date in your calendars.   
 
The conference started out remembering all the community colleges that 
were impacted by Hurricane Florence.  Even under the difficult circum-
stances many community colleges throughout the state that had the   effects 
of the hurricane were able to still attend.  We had 32 community colleges in 
attendance along with 48 exhibitors.  Vendors and members both expressed 
their support of the community colleges impacted.  
 
The professional development sessions and the exhibitors were set up at the 
Exhibition Center just behind the hotel.  The exhibitors were able to intro-
duce themselves and give a brief description of their firmôs goals.  The first 
session was done by Smith Sinnett.  This was a team building activity deal-
ing with building a structure using straws, string, and tape referred to as the 

marshmallow challenge.  You can see the marshmal-
low in the picture of the team building effort.  This 
was followed by Jerry Picker demonstrating tips and 
tricks to make the most of your Excel spreadsheets.  
Most facility people utilize many different types of 
information in spreadsheets and Jerry was able to 
provide some short cuts in using Excel. 
 
Wednesdays   
activities finished 
off with a very 

nice dinner at Crowne Plaza restaurant 
with members and vendors.  Everyone 
had a chance introduce themselves and  
have a relaxing evening.  Thursday 
morning started with breakfast and a 
chance to win door prizes supplied by 
our outstanding group of vendors.  
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Thursday started out with an adjustment to the schedule which 
most facility people are use to adapting to these situations.     
Russell Smyre gave a very positive and inspirational session to 
help motivate ourselves and people around us.  Russell discussed 
why we tend to do things the way we think they should go based 
on behavior and beliefs.  It was good that many of our vendors 
participated and they have decided to ask Russell to come and 
discuss his thoughts with their firm.  He fielded a lot of questions 
after his presentation, one person referred to it as                      

ñRich Informationò. 
 
Thursday afternoon began with Zach Harris illustrating how to utilize a land-
scaping software program that he designs planting areas around his campus.  
He showed different areas where he created flower beds using various plants 
and scrubs.  It made you feel like you needed to get back to your campus and 
start designing.  A number of members and vendors thought that the price for 
the software was within their budget.  If you would like more information, 

please contact me. 
 
Reid Conway with the State Energy Office illustrated the progress that the 
community colleges has made in conserving energy since 2007.  He com-
pared the total square footage from 2007 to last years square footage.  He 
showed the cost per square footage for that span of years.  He indicated that 
the community colleges are saving their communities thousands of dollars 
per day.  Reid discussed how 
new technologies are helping 
even the smaller facilities save 

energy dollars.   Blake Bostic explained what he is doing at Stanly 
Community College to handle their sustainability and energy 
measures and the impact it is having on their overall utility savings.  
 
 
 
Friday, ACCFO President, Terri Ashcraft called the business meeting to order and proceeded to handle various 
ACCFO matters.  New ACCFO officers were elected along with ACCFO District Presidents and Representatives.  
 
The following people were elected to the Executive Officers Committee: 
 
ACCFO President - Garion Bunn, Wake Technical Community College 

ACCFO Vice President - Danny Carpenter, Rowan-Cabarrus Community College 

ACCFO Secretary - Marc Boberg, Southwestern Community College 

ACCFO Treasurer - Patricia Clark, Robeson Community College 

ACCFO Vice Treasurer - Steven Garner, Sandhills Community College 

ACCFO Past President - Terri Ashcraft, Central Piedmont Community College  

ACCFO District I President - Clarence Tate, Asheville-Buncombe Community College 

ACCFO District II President - Steven Garner, Sandhills Community College 

ACCFO District III President - Timothy Lassiter, Roanoke-Chowan Community College 

ACCFO District I Representative - Mark Fox, Cleveland Community College 

ACCFO District II Representative - Zach Harris, Central Piedmont Community College 

ACCFO District III Representative - Jeremy Webb, Halifax Community College 

 
The business meeting was adjourned. 
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I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their confidence and trust in me 

to lead them for the next two years.  It humbles me to know that my peers selected me to 

give them guidance and direction in the coming months.  I shall do my very best to meet 

these expectations and keep this great organization moving forward.  I hope that we can 

continue to have the majority of the community colleges engaged in ACCFO and to remain 

active in all aspects of the organization.  Participation is crucial along with providing our 

members with information to help them better serve their communities.  We are here to 

share and provide guidance to one another in how to best run an effective and proficient 

facility environment.  

Our responsibilities keep changing and that is why it is so important to stay connect to ACCFO.  With new 

technologies and software programs; our duties change to meet these challenges and how to implement this 

technology to better serve our individual colleges.  It is great to be able to pick up the telephone or email and 

correspond with another community college to see what they are doing in a specific situation or if they have 

implemented this program or procedure.  Communication is critical and we need to keep these lines open and 

creating paths that will impact everyone.  

I would like reach out to the community colleges that were impacted by Hurricane Florence to see if there is 

anything ACCFO can do to help them get back to a normal operating facilities department.  You can reach me 

at gbunn@waketech.edu or 919 -866-5820.  ACCFO wants to help its neighbors no matter the situation, please 

contact me with your thoughts and concerns.  Our prayers and thoughts have been with all the community 

colleges impacted by the hurricane.  Stay strong.  

I would like to hear from all of our members as to how the organization can get all 58 community colleges 

involved no matter the type of participation.  If you have recommendations on how we can organize our 

conferences and/or district meetings, please do not remain silent, speak out.  Criticism is good, I am sure we all 

see it as we try to carry out our duties each and every day.  How do we get YOU involved with ACCFO?   

 Thank you,  

Garion Bunn  

ACCFO President - Garion Bunn, Wake Technical Community College  
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